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Awards from Week 6 Friday 12 February

Ruma Tahi
Fergus Lee

For your perseverance while learning your pepeha.
Emma McDonald

For your initiative with your learning.
Oliver Shaw

For your self-discipline. You always try to do the right thing even when it is difficult.

Ruma Rua
Levi Amoamo

For your enthusiasm and responsibility finding out information and learning your mihi.
Milton Ferreira

For your excellence and self-management during writing time. I really enjoyed reading
your writing about water.

Alex Montero
For your excellence and self-management during writing time.
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Ruma Whā
Jade O’Reilly

For the excellence you strive for in all areas of your learning. You are an amazing role
model for others!
John Stoddart

For your perseverance and focus in reading. You are making amazing progress. Ka pai.

Forthcoming Events - Term 1:

The complete list at this time!

Tuesday 23 March - Jump Jam Student Development Workshop, Rotorua -
9.00-10.00am

Friday 2 April - Easter Friday - School closed
Monday 5 April - Easter Monday - School Closed
Tuesday 6 April - Easter Tuesday - School Closed

Tuesday 13 April - BOT Meeting #2, 6.00pm
Friday 16 April - Teacher Only Day - School Closed - Last day of Term 1

From the Desk of the Tumuaki

Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou (Greetings to everyone!)

PTA AGM

Congratulations to the following members of the PTA for their successful Election to Office:

Chairperson: Rachael Martelli
Secretary: Karla Shaw

Treasurer: To be advised
Executive Committee: Kylie McGlone, Bridget Hayes & Sarah McCormick



Cluster Summer Sports

Thank you for supporting our tamariki at the Cluster Summer Sports held on
Wednesday.

From my observations and our teaching staff taking the games, Broadlands School’s
participation level and sportsmanship was exceptional! Well done!

School Lunches

We will be offering school lunches once per week from Week 2, Term 2 through
Waimangu Volcanic Valley Cafe.

A flyer is enclosed below FYI now, but more details, including an order form, will be
provided in Week 1, Term 2.

Our Communication

At Broadlands School, we have five main ways of communicating with you electronically:

1. Broadlands Bulletin (weekly)
2. Email
3. Website
4. Facebook
5. SchoolApp

Each has its own purpose, but I would like to focus on our SchoolApp.

SchoolApp provides you with instant messages, for example, reminders for upcoming
school events, team or class announcements and most importantly, emergency situations
such as fire, earthquake and school lockdowns (which could happen at any time!)

Being instant, it is a much more efficient than email or Facebook.

It is important that EVERYBODY is connected ASAP. If you need help with this, please ask
a staff member or Kasey in the Office.



Get this! To give you a little time and as an incentive, in this week’s Broadlands Bulletin
I will place a ‘hidden code’ for you to find.

Sometime next Friday, Kasey and I will send out a SchoolApp message for you to
provide the code by return SchoolApp message.

1. Make sure you have downloaded the app SchoolAppsNZ. To make it easy use
the QR code. (Below)

2. Open up SchoolApp
3. Click on ‘Absentee’

4. Click on ‘TXT office’ OR ‘Email’
5. Type in the hidden code

6. Send.

The FIRST person to respond with the correct code will receive a $20.00 CREDIT to their
school account. The second, $10.00.

The winners’ names will be included in next week’s Broadlands Bulletin.

Education Review Office (ERO)

Although due, but delayed from 2020, ERO is now in the process of reviewing Broadlands
School.

On Tuesday 23 March, Leanne Angland, our ERO Evaluation Partner, will meet with
myself and Ross Shaw, Board Chair for our initial hui.

FYI, under the new ERO Model, reviews are now undertaken over a period of years with
the same ERO Evaluation Partner, not over one designated week every 4-5 years as in
Broadlands School’s case in past years.

Broadlands School Charter

Our Broadlands School website, www.broadlands.school.nz contains alot of important
information. (Note: this is a link!)

The Broadlands School Charters for 2020 and 2021 have now been updated FYI following
approval from the Board of Trustees. Hidden code: *SAppisGr8*

These include student ‘Achievement Targets’ for 2020 and 2021, student achievement
outcomes for 2020, Annual Plan 2021 and Strategic Plan 2021.

I invite you to check them out!

http://www.broadlands.school.nz


Governance Framework 2021

Also to be found on www.broadlands.school.nz, is the Board of Trustees’ Governance
Framework 2021. (updated as at 3.3.21)

This document contains all of the Board of Trustees’ policies.

Of most importance to you, I invite you to view the following policies:

G20 - ‘Concerns and Complaints Policy’
O7 - ‘Health and Safety Policy’
O8 -  ‘Child Protection Policy’

O9 - Well-being / Hauora Policy’
O12 - ‘Behaviour Management Policy’

Ngā manaakitanga ki a koutou

G

Healthy Active Broadlands
students at

Cluster Summer Sports.
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2021 Winter Sports
We are short two players in the Year 3 & 4 Broadlands

Basketball Team

We are short several players in the Year 3 & 4 Broadlands
Hockey Team

All Children (boys and girls) can play netball for the Reporoa
Valley Netball Club

If your child would like to play a winter sport please read
the information below:

Basketball is played at Taupo Events Centre (AC Baths Ave).
Grades: Year 5 & 6

Year 3 & 4
Games: Wednesday afternoon
Season: Wednesday 11 May - Wednesday 1 Sep
Cost: $55.00 per player Year 5 & 6

$45.00 per player Year 3 & 4
Registration: Parents register their own child on line from 2 March. We receive the list of
registered players and then teams are organised
Equipment: Your child will need sneakers and black shorts. Each team member will be issued a
school basketball tee shirt or singlet.

Hockey is played at Taupo Hockey Club by AC Baths Ave
Grades: Kiwi Sticks (Year 5 & 6)

Mini Sticks (Year 3 & 4)
Games: Friday afternoon and evening
Season: Year 5 & 6 Friday 7 May - Friday 19 August

Year 3 & 4 Friday 7 May - Friday 9 July
Cost: Year 5 & 6 $85.00 per player

Year 3 & 4 $75.00 per player
Equipment: Your child will need a mouthguard, long socks, shin guards, sneakers and hockey
stick. They will receive a school hockey shirt.

Netball All children in the Reporoa Valley have the opportunity to play for our Reporoa Valley
Netball club which is affiliated with the Reporoa Valley Rugby Club. Netball is played in
Rotorua.
Games: Year 1, 2, 3 & 4 Monday afternoon

Year 5 & 6 Tuesday afternoon
Cost: To be confirmed
Equipment: Your child will need sneakers.





Ka kite ano Graeme, Sophie, Debra, Traleenah, Jess, Halei, Grace, Kasey and Tracey

PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US!




